DUNEDIN METHODIST PARISH

Finding Good in everyone Finding God in everyone

www.dunedinmethodist.org.nz

Find us on Facebook: Dunedin Methodist Parish



Presbyters	Rev David Poultney	974 6172
	Mobile phone	022 350 2263
	Office phone	466 3023
	Office email	parish@mmsouth.org.nz
	Rev Dr Rod Mitchell	027 647 7003
		roddieg@xtra.co.nz
Parish Stewards	Mrs Jan Stewart	473 9141
	Ross Merrett	489 7663
Tongan Steward	Mr Kaufusi Pole	455 0096
Parish Prayer Convenor	Elaine Merrett	489 7663
		elaineross@xtra.co.nz
Pastoral Convenor	Beryl Neutze	477 7377
Mornington		
Parish Office		466 4600
		bulletins@mmsouth.org.nz

PARISH BULLETIN

24 April 2022

WORSHIP FOR Sunday 1st May 2022			
9.30am	Mornington	D Poultney +	
10.00am	Mosgiel	G Davis	
11.00am	Glenaven	D Poultney +	

DATES TO REMEMBER

Wednesday 27th April

Mornington Methodist Women's Fellowship (Mornington Church, 2pm)

FROM DAVID'S DIARY THIS WEEK

On Monday I am leading the community ANZC Day service at Outram On Tuesday evening I will be in Otatara for the parish review

MAY MEETING of the Mornington Methodist Women's Fellowship.

Wednesday 27th April in the Mornington Methodist Church at 2PM All members of the Fellowship and friends of the Church are invited to attend this Meeting.

Our speaker will be Jasmine Weston, a former active member of our Church and Youth Group. Jasmine will be speaking on her work in Archeology in New Zealand and Australia.

Please join us for this presentation and afternoon tea.

STORIES FROM THE MISSION Waihōpai Youth Transition House



Celeste who was ready to transition out of the YTH. Celeste had found herself employment during her time here, and own accommodation. She had done all the right things, however, was stuck in limbo with getting assistance for a bond. Because Celeste had started working, Youth Services was unable to assist and help her, and because she was under the age of 18 Work and Income were unable to help. Celeste was very anxious that she was going to lose the place she thought she had secured, so Tammylee jumped on the phone to my contact at MSD.

We talked through ways that MSD could help. It was a very grey area, and Tammylee's contact was unsure if they could help in any way. MSD ended up getting in contact with the landlord, as well as our resident. MSD got Celeste's income details, work information, as well as any

information that she could, to help get Celeste's application across the line, even though she was not an MSD client.

In the end after a lot of back and forth with the landlord and resident, the MSD staff member got the bond approved, and Celeste in that week and is doing very well with sustaining her tenancy.

If you would like to support the Mission's work with a donation, please visit www.givealittle.co.nz and search for The Methodist Mission.